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MAIDEN NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON

THURSDAY 1 NOVEMBER 2012 
IN THE COMMUNAL ROOM WEBBERS PIECE

CHAIR:  Cllr. Sally Falkingham (SF)       PRESENT:            Cllr. Cherri Dyke
   (CD) 


Cllr. Alan Goff

   (AG)









            Cllr. Neville Higman
   (NHi)


Cllr. Norman House
   (NHo)

                                                                                              Cllr. Paul Valinski
   (PV)
John Ball (Clerk)
   (JB)
Three members of the public attended the meeting and the following comments were made:

· Theresa Critchell (TC) thanked the council for their continued support in her efforts to secure a new site for the pre-school. SF mentioned that there was a school governors’ meeting on 7 November to get approval in principle to site the pre-school on Greenford School land. TC also mentioned that she was in discussion with Surestart about the option of using their building with a suitable extension. 
· David Chaffey (DC) mentioned that the drain at the junction of Bull Lane and Dorchester Road had not coped well with the recent rain and that he had cleared it of leaves etc. 
· DC also asked if WDDC could be contacted to see if they would provide a small litter bin somewhere near the Fire Station in Bull Lane. JB would enquire.

· CD said that she had noticed that the Millennium Stone was quite dirty. AG agreed to look at it to see whether it could do with a clean.

SF declared the Parish Council meeting open at 7.13     
         
    ACTION

	1
	Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr. Diana Padfield (DP) and County and District Cllr. Jill Haynes (JH). 


	

	2
	There were no declarations of interest.

	

	3
	The minutes of the meeting held on 4 October 2012 were agreed and signed.   
	

	4

	Matters arising/action points not covered elsewhere on the agenda:- 
· SF reported that the pothole at the junction of Cattistock Road and Station Road had been repaired but that the STOP sign had not yet been reinstated. She also said that there were a number of roads in the village which required some repair work. JB would contact DCC. He would also mention that the repainting of the white line at the end of Cornstores was still outstanding.
· With regard to the white parking bay markings which had appeared in the layby outside Webbers Piece and in Webbers Piece road itself, AG said that the areas concerned were the responsibility of DCC and not Magna as he had first thought. JB would therefore contact the former about the issue.

· AG reported that the overhanging hedge on the far side of the second railway bridge in Cattistock Road was being dealt with.

· The article that Chris Slade and Simon Doggett were producing for the Herald about who to contact on footpath problems had not yet been published.

· WDDC had dealt with the open and potentially dangerous post holes in the White Horse Mews car parking area. They had also put some aggregate in the potholes there. 

· The ditch work required on The Drift had been completed. 
· Porter Dodson had received a draft transfer from Network Rail’s solicitors for the purchase of the land outside the Village Hall, together with a request for an undertaking to pay their legal costs capped at £500 plus VAT. JB had made some minor comments on the transfer wording and would be asking for a cheque to be signed to Porter Dodson at item 10.
· JB had now received back all the Register of Members Interests forms. One required a minor amendment following which he would send them all to WDDC’s Monitoring Officer.   
· There was still no news from DCC/WDDC about the possible adoption of the entrance road into White Horse Mews. 
· AG was still trying to find someone to carry out the renovation work on the War Memorial. 
· DP had been contacted about the planting of the Diamond Jubilee tree we had been given which it had been agreed would be sited on The Green in Harveys Close. It had been suggested that this should happen during National Tree Week (24 November – 2 December). JB was asked to speak to Trees for Dorset to see if sometime during the weekend of 1/2 December would be convenient.
· The new village Flood Plan was now almost complete. AG and his brother Lawrie Goff had been appointed Deputy Flood Wardens. JB had informed DCC of the revised emergency evacuation centres.

· JB was in the process of completing the paperwork to apply for the playing field to be safeguarded under the Queen Elizabeth II Fields Challenge 2012. 
· PV was about to submit the final report and claim in respect of the Barclays Spaces for Sport grant.

· JB had consulted the WDDC Conservation Officer about the replacement of the notice board outside the Stores. He had stated that he would prefer a wooden board to an aluminium one. As they were both the same price it was agreed that a wooden one would be ordered.
· JB had spoken to Mrs Andrews at the garage who was keen to retain the second notice board there and had agreed to refurbish it.

· SF and JB would be attending the DAPTC AGM on Saturday 3 November.

	JB
JB
JB
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AG
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PV
JB
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	Reports - Chairman:-
· The Chairman’s report (see attached) had been circulated. 
Reports -  meetings attended by councillors:-
· NHi reported that the Community Land Trust was now legally constituted and was re-engaging with Mr & Mrs Marsh about Neil’s View 2.
· CD informed the meeting that the fire risk assessment at the Village Hall had now been completed. Smoke detectors were being fitted the following week and revised user agreements had been signed.


	

	 6
	Planning Applications:-

West Dorset District Council (WDDC) had approved the following applications:-

· TP/12/00302 – 4 Kingsley Paddock – removal of branches from Ash tree.

· CA/12/00308 – 21 Cattistock Road - fell one Ash tree.
and had approved the details submitted for the following applications:-

· 1/D/10/001184 & 001185 – 2 Station Road – replace lean-to and new garden room. Replace windows, carry out alterations and replace roof of outbuilding.
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	Allotments:-
· Only one tenancy renewal was still outstanding (from one of the two offered renewals after inspections in early October). JB was chasing.

· There were now three half plots available and no waiting list.
· It was agreed that discussion of the possibility of creating a wildlife pond needed to include DP and would therefore be put back until the December meeting.
· AG had looked at commercial grazing rents and reported that both the pony paddock rental of £600 p.a. and the sheep field at £250 p.a. were about right. JB would therefore offer renewals at the current rates.

	JB
JB
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	Play Area:- 
· CD reported that two Friends fundraising events (bingo and a table top sale) would be held on 10 November and 8 December respectively. Following these she would look at how much they had in the kitty to see whether any further equipment could be purchased. SF reminded her that WDDC’s Leisure Development Fund would still be available until the end of the financial year to pay for 20% of the cost and that the Parish had £7,000 earmarked for the play area in their reserve account.
· JB had been in touch with The Play Inspection Company and they had agreed to give a discounted price of £82.50 if our inspection was done on the same day as Frampton and Cattistock. The inspection was likely to be undertaken in the week of 19 November.

· It was agreed that CD would be booked onto a one day Routine Play Area Inspection course which Wareham Town Council were organising.  

	CD

JB
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	Playing field and MUGA:-
· The soil erosion work next to the MUGA would be carried out as soon as it was dry enough.  
· There was no progress on the floodlight maintenance. 
· The fence between the MUGA and the Youth and Community Centre needed replacing. PV was in discussion with the Junior Football Club who might be prepared to contribute to the cost.
	PV
PV

PV
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	Accounts for payment:-
· Porter Dodson – Network Rail land fees - £600 (cheque number 708)
· Maiden Newton Youth & Community Centre – use of centre by Junior Football Club Sept/Oct 2012 (reclaimable) - £102 (709)

· Maiden Newton Youth & Community Centre - use of centre by Junior Football Club April/May 2012 (reclaimable) - £60 (710)

· Maiden Newton Youth & Community Centre – summer holiday activities on Tuesdays (reclaimable) - £252 (711)

· Honeybun Plant Hire – ditch work on The Drift – £1,020 (712)

· DAPTC – course fees - £50 (713) 

· Royal British Legion – poppy wreath - £40 (714)

· John Ball – overtime for courses - £106.54 (715)
· Post Office – PAYE (November) - £86.44 (716)

· Jess Carver – grass cutting contract for October - £360 (717)

·  Magna Housing – hire of room for PC meeting (November) - £12 (718)
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	Risk Assessments (RAs)
· The Financial RAs put forward by JB at the previous meeting were agreed and adopted.
· The Property RAs were discussed, particularly in relation to the frequency of inspections, and a number of amendments were agreed. Each area was allocated to someone to monitor and JB was asked to produce copies of inspection checking sheets which he would circulate with the minutes. Reports from these would form a regular item on future agendas. 

· AG asked for the poor condition of the low wall around the rear and side of the Village Hall to form an agenda item for December. In the meantime, he would discuss the situation with CD and the Village Hall Committee. JB agreed to provide him with a plan showing where the border was between the Parish Council’s car park area at the rear and the Village Hall Committee’s land. As this area was one where some disabled access works were proposed, it was possible that grants might be available.     

	JB
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	Any Other Correspondence:-
· E-mail from WDDC inviting councillors to a Planning Aid training session on Neighbourhood Planning on 17 November. SF and NH expressed an interest in attending. JB would book them places. 
· SF asked to be booked on the IT training event at Stratton Village Hall on 19 November. She asked Anne Clements if she would also be interested and JB was asked to book places for both.

· Dorset Community Action were hosting a Funding Fair at Wimborne on 30 November. JB would book places for SF and CD.

· E-Mail from DAPTC reminding councillors about the Chairman’s Seminar on 15 November and two Councillors Updates on 21 and 22 November. SF was already booked on the former.

· E-Mail from Nick King, one of the candidates for Dorset’s Police and Crime Commissioner, asking for a parish crime survey to be completed. Answers to the questions were agreed. JB would return the form. 
· Letter from WDDC re 2013/14 precepts - to go on December agenda. DAPTC had advised that all councillors who had a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest in land/property in the local area would need to apply for a dispensation to take part in precept discussions. JB would organise. 

· DAPTC Chief Executive’s Circular 9/12- circulated.

· Julie Girling MEP October 12 Newsletter – circulated.

· Nomination form for NALC Smaller Councils’ Committee – circulated.

· SF had received an invitation to a meal being put on by Sustrans at Le Petit Canard on 24 November. PV and his wife would attend.
	JB
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JB

JB

JB

	
	Meeting closed at 8:50 p.m. Date of next meeting 6 December 2012 at 7.00 p.m.
	


Parish Clerk: John Ball, 3 Harveys Close, Maiden Newton Tel 01300 320522




